





Date: September 9th, 2020

Circular 08/ AY 2020-2021

Subject: Procedures when teachers are teaching virtual lessons

Dear Parents.

I trust that our students in the A and B groups are enjoying the face to face teaching and learning at the school and that the students who are at home for full distance learning are engaging in the virtual sessions.

To ensure that all the virtual lessons are taking place in an orderly manner, parents and students are expected to adhere to the following:

- Parents are requested to not interject or join the sessions by asking questions instead of their children during the virtual classes and while the teachers are teaching. (Parents are welcome to silently view the lessons and to contact the teachers afterwards for any explanation, guidance, or support).
- The virtual lessons are created to teach students and to support them during the allocated class time as if they were in the face to face class.
- This is the school's policy that all students' <u>cameras should be on during the full lesson</u> so that students will be visible, their attendance can be taken and that they are able to fully engage in all lessons.
- <u>Girls in our Middle and Secondary Sections</u> (Grade 5-10) are only taught by female teachers and therefore must open their cameras for full engagement during lessons and for attendance record purposes.
- Students' attendance is compulsory for all lessons as per the grades' timetables.
- Teachers will communicate with parents when their children have not opened their cameras during the live lessons and when there are discipline issues.
- Teachers will ask students to <u>mute their microphones</u> to fully listen to the teachers teaching the subject concepts and will ask students to open their microphones to answer or ask questions.
- Students are requested to be respectful, to chat appropriately and to follow the teachers' instructions, to study well, and to fully engage in all lessons.

Any violation of the above mentioned, will be addressed by the Deputy Principals, and will be referred to the Principal Director for further action if not immediately addressed by the parents.

I trust that our parents will support us with the above mentioned to ensure that our students will behave appropriately during the virtual lessons so that they will improve their curriculum knowledge and enhance their skills.

We thank all our parents for your continued support and cooperation.









التاريخ: 9 سبتمبر 2020

تعميم 20 / 2021-2021 AY

الموضوع: الاجراءات المتبعة خلال الدروس افتراضية:

أولياء الامور الكرام،

نحن على ثقة من أن طلابنا سواء في المجموعتين A وB أو في مجموعات التعلم عن بعد يعملون جاهداً للاستفادة من العملية التعليمية.

للتأكد من أن جميع الدروس الافتراضية تجرى بطريقة منظمة، على أولياء الأمور والطلاب الالتزام بما يلي:

- عدم تدخل ولي الأمر أو الانضمام إلى الدروس الافتراضية من خلال طرح الأسئلة بدلاً من أبنائهم. (يُرحب بانضمامكم بهدوء وصمت كما يمكنكم التواصل مع المعلم بعد انتهاء الحصة للحصول على شرح إضافي، توجيه أو دعم).
- تتم الدروس الافتراضية لتعليم الطلاب ودعمهم خلال وقت الحصة المخصص كما لو كانوا في الفصل وجهًا لوجه.
- سياسة المدرسة تقضي بإلزامية تشغيل الكاميرات لجميع الطلاب أثناء الدرس بالكامل، مما يضمن التزام الطلاب بالحضور ويمكن المعلمين من متابعتهم، وأن يكونوا قادرين على المشاركة الكاملة في جميع الدروس. يتم تعليم البنات في المرحلة الاعدادية والثانوية (الصف 5-10) من قبل معلمات فقط، لذا يجب فتح الكاميرات الخاصة بهن للمشاركة الكاملة أثناء الدروس.
 - حضور الطلاب إلزامي حسب جدول الحصص المقرر.
- سيتواصل المعلمون مع أولياء الأمور عندما لا تفتح كاميرات أبنائهم أثناء الدروس المباشرة وعندما تكون هناك مشاكل في الانضباط.
- سيطلب المعلمون من الطلاب كتم صوت الميكرفون للاستماع بشكل كامل إلى المعلمين الذين يقومون بتدريس المادة وسيطلبون من الطلاب فتح الميكرفون للإجابة أو طرح الأسئلة.
- يجب على الطلاب أن يكونوا لبقين، يتحدثوا بشكل لائق، يتبعوا تعليمات المعلمين، أن يدرسوا جيدًا وأن يشاركوا بشكل كامل في جميع الدروس.

أي انتهاك لما ذكر أعلاه، سيتم التعامل معه من قبل نائب المدير، وسيتم إحالته إلى مدير المدرسة لاتخاذ الاجراء اللازم إذا لم يتم التعامل معه على الفور من قبل ولي الأمر.

نثق بدعمكم وتأييدكم لما ذكر أعلاه والحرص على أن طلابنا سيتصرفون بشكل مناسب أثناء الدروس الافتراضية لكي يتمكنوا من تحسين العملية التعليمية وتعزيز مهاراتهم.

نشكر دعمكم وتعاونكم الدائم.



أنطوانيت براون مديرة المدرسة